Germantown Education Commission
Tuesday, November 15, 2022 – 5:30 p.m.
City Hall, Lawton Conference Room
Minutes

Call to order at 5:32 p.m.

Establishment of Quorum
Barbara Boyer, Brenda Dew, Kyle Eaton, Heather Fisher, Katie Graffam, Melissa Kandel, Manjit Kaur, Shawn Lane, Betsey Landers, Ellen Moak, Laura Riggins, Patricia Toarmina and Jessica Comas were all in attendance. 

Andrea Baird and Alderman Sherrie Hicks were absent. Quorum was established.

Consideration of Minutes
Motion to approve the October minutes by Kyle Eaton, second by Manjit Kaur. October minutes unanimously approved. 

Alderman Liaison Report
Alderman Hicks was not in attendance.

Chairman’s Report
Chairman Toarmina reported that Alderman Hicks is exploring additional funding for the commission for the next budget year. Chairman Toarmina recognized Manjit for her campaign efforts for alderman this year. Chairman Toarmina also thanked Betsey for her service to the school board and to the commission.

New Business
Jessica announced that Cindy Geyer from Germantown High School is the November Teacher of the Month and Brittian Brewer from St. Agnes Academy is the November Youth Excellence Award recipient. Both will be recognized during the November 28 BMA meeting. Jessica also mentioned that she received 14 applications for the Youth Excellence Award that the commissioners will need to score over the Thanksgiving break. 

Melissa mentioned that she recently went to a Collierville Chamber of Commerce meeting and they have different businesses sponsor monthly youth and teacher awards. She wondered if that could be a funding source that could be explored via the Germantown Chamber of Commerce. Chairman Toarmina asked Melissa to further this discussion next meeting when Alderman Hicks returns.

American Education Week – Melissa picked up the cookies from Great American Cookies this afternoon. She also made little cards to go along with the cookie boxes. Melissa mentioned that the ownership of Great American Cookies changed and they had significantly gone up on their prices. 

Germantown Holiday Parade – The parade is on December 10 at 2 p.m. Chairman Toarmina offered up her convertible for the Teacher of the Year to ride in.

Battle of the Brains – The date has been set to March 25. Chairman Toarmina asked Manjit to connect with Dr. Stencil at Germantown High School to get him up to speed about Battle of the Brains since there have been recent staff changes at GHS. 

Chairman Toarmina asked about the need for a December meeting or if the commission would like to have a holiday get together instead. The group decided to have a social instead of a formal meeting. The social will take place on December 13 at 5:30 p.m. at Let It Fly.

Betsey announced that the addition at Houston Middle School will be open for students in January and a community ribbon cutting will take place on January 2. She also mentioned that the school board will select a new liaison to the Education Commission during their December meeting. 

Adjournment at 5:56 p.m.
